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Subject: Amendment N° 1 to Grant Agreement 

INEA/CEF/TRAN/M2016/1354242, (the "grant agreement"), Action 

N° 2016-CZ-TMC-0106-M  

 

Ref.: INEA's letter of 13/09/2018 (Ares(2018)4697869) on the alignment of 

the pre-financing rate resulting in an additional pre-financing from 

the 2018 budget 

 

 

Dear Ms Šnajdrová, 

 

With reference to the above-mentioned letter, I hereby inform you that the above-

mentioned Grant Agreement has been amended as follows: 

The 1
st
 and 2

nd
 paragraphs of Article 4.1.2 "Payments" of the grant agreement shall read 

as follows: 

 

"Upon entry into force of the Agreement, the Agency shall make to each beneficiary a 

first pre-financing payment equivalent to 50 % of the amount of the first annual 

instalment of the maximum CEF contribution per beneficiary as indicated in Annex III. 

 

At the end of each reporting period, except the last reporting period, the coordinator may 

submit a request for further pre-financing payment in accordance with Article II.23.1.2. 

The further pre-financing payment shall be calculated on the basis of 50 % of the 

cumulated financing needs and in accordance with Article II.24.1.3. The Agency shall 

make the further pre-financing payment to the coordinator in accordance with Article 

II.24.1.3. " 
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With the exception of the modifications introduced by the present letter, all other 

provisions of the Grant Agreement mentioned in subject and its annexes remain 

unchanged.  

The letter in reference and the present letter constitute an amendment to the Grant 

Agreement in subject within the meaning of Article II.12 and shall form an integral part 

of the Grant Agreement. The present amendment enters into force at the date of signature 

of this letter. It shall take effect on the date of its entry into force. 

Following this amendment, an additional pre-financing payment of € 130,590.00 has 

been made in accordance with Article 5 of the Grant Agreement. 

For any questions, please contact Ms LUKASZEWSKA-KRAWIEC at Maja. 

LUKASZEWSKA-KRAWIEC@ec.europa.eu 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

 

Andreas BOSCHEN 

 

 

Copy:  Mr Mojmir Nejezchleb, Railway Infrastructure Administration 

(nejezchleb@szdc.cz) 

Mr Marek Pastucha, Ministry of Transport of the Czech Republic 

(marek.pastucha@mdcr.cz)  

Ms Tereza Zohornová, EU Funds Department (Zohornova@szdc.cz) 
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